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5. - Disclaimer 
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
1. - Version History 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
[01/25/05] v. 0.5 
     -Finished all of the basics and the first five levels. 
                                                                                
[01/26/05] v. 0.7 
     -Finished the next two levels. 
                                                                                
[01/27/05] v. 1.0 
     -Finished the whole walkthrough. 
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
2. - Controls 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
D-Pad  - Move 
A      - Weapon Switch 
B      - Fire 
X      - Lock 
Y      - Dive 
L      - Next Weapon 



R      - Previous Weapon 
Start  - Pause 
Select - No Use 
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
3. - Walkthrough 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 1 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Chateau 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Harry emerges from the icy waters and onto the Chateau grounds undetected.  
                                                                                
"Okay Harry. You've got to attach the modem to the computer upstairs and  
download the files. The place is swarming with guards, so keep a low profile." 
                                                                                
Now the beginning of this level is extremely easy. Just don't shoot anybody at  
all. Go down and to the right for two clips of ammo and a pistol. Now go up and  
to the left. Keep going through the path. If you choose to fight your way in,  
there will be a health pack by the fireplace in the next room. Go to the right  
of the tables below where the health pack was for some shotgun shells. Now go  
to the very bottom and go to the bottom left corner below the tables for a  
shotgun. 
                                                                                
Now go to the right and go past the door. Keep going until you reach the wall  
to the right for some more ammo. Go down and get below the tables that are  
below you. Grab the key card there. Now go back and go through the door you  
just skipped. Go through this path and just get to the stairs. There will be a  
health pack to the left of them if you need them. Just go up the stairs and you  
will reach the enemies you will actually have to fight.  
                                                                                
*SECRET* Upstairs will be a book shelf to the left. Go behind it from above for  
a secret area to explore containing a few guards and a lot of weapons.  
                                                                                
There will be a guard shooting in all direction to the left. Kill him or avoid  
him, if you avoid him, he won't chase you. If you want more ammo, go through  
the first door and kill the two guards. Now go to the right and continue  
through the corridor. Go down through the next door but make sure to kill the  
guard standing in front of it. There will be some useful grenades in here that  
will be covered by another guard.  
                                                                                
Get out and continue through the corridor for another guard. Go through the  
last door and kill the guard that will be shooting at you. Now go above the  
book shelves and go to the right. Kill the three guards standing there. There  
will also be more guards walking around at the time. If you want more ammo go  
down when you get a chance and kill the two guards. Go up the stairs when ready  
and kill the guard standing there.  
                                                                                
Go through the first door for some health and ammo. They will both be covered  
by guards though. Get out and continue through the corridor for some more  
guards. Go up the next door you could for some more ammo. Now go into the next  
room and kill the two guards in there. Grab the extra life and use the  
computer, to use it just run in front of it. Once you are done using it, more  
guards will appear. 
                                                                                



Continue to the right and there will be a guard running up the stairs. Keep  
going down the stairs and kill the two guards that will be shooting at you. Go  
all the way down the stairs and be careful for a guard that will be shooting at  
you from the right. Go through the door and kill the two guards walking around  
in here, just make sure to not shoot the civilian. There will also be some ammo  
to the bottom right of the room. 
                                                                                
Keep going into the next room and kill the guard there. Again, make sure to  
avoid the civilian there. Grab the health if you need it and go to the next  
room. Go all the way down this corridor and kill the guards. The door on the  
left will have some ammo being covered by a guard. Go into the door on the  
right and kill the three guards in here. There will be some shotgun shells in  
the top left of this room. Go up the stairs when you're ready.  
                                                                                
Go to the top right if you want some ammo that will be covered by a guard. Go  
to the left and kill the next guard. Grab the ammo that guard was blocking and  
continue to the left through the path. Keep going through the corridor and kill  
all of the guards. The guard in the top left corner of this whole area will be  
guarding some health. At the end of the path, go down the stairs. Sneak over to  
the right and kill the guard before he sees you. Go down and kill the next  
three guards. Go down and get outside. To the left will be health. Go down and  
go down the hill. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Ski 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"I've got all the info downloaded, Harry, but the terrorists are heading for my  
position. Get down here as quick as you can!" 
                                                                                
This area is probably the best in the game just because of how fun it is. Just  
keep going down and either avoid everybody or kill them. A good strategy to  
avoid shots are to keep diving as you go all the way down. There will be plenty  
of ammo and health on your way down. You could also run in between the trees in  
the middle. That will avoid all enemies except the helicopter. When the  
helicopter does come, just run side to side and dive to avoid it. Once you  
reach the bottom, you're done.  
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 2 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : QMMKNMD 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Mall1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"Aziz is somewhere in the mall, Harry. It's up to you to bring him in. Don't  
hit any of the civilians!" 
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill two guards that will be walking around. When the  
corridor gets more narrow, a guard will be blocking it. Keep going to the next  
section and kill the two guards there. Keep going to the right until you get to  
the escalators. In between them will be a health pack. Now go up th escalator.  
Kill the guard that will be hiding behind the plants. Go to the top right and  
kill that guard. Grab the shotgun behind him.  
                                                                                
Go to the left, don't go up the escalator because it will only waste your time.  
Go up the first corridor you can for some ammo. It will be covered by two  



guards. Now go down and keep going to the left. Keep going and you will reach a  
lot of enemies throwing grenades. There will be a lot of items around those  
enemies so grab what you need and keep going. Go down and to the left. Kill  
that guard that will be blocking your path. 
                                                                                
Kill the two guards in this next area and get to the top. Kill the guard in  
front of the escalator and he will drop an extra life. Go up the escalator and  
to the right. Kill the guard throwing the grenades. Go up for some ammo that  
will be covered by another enemy throwing grenades. Now go down to the bottom  
and go to the right when you can. Kill those guards and continue through the  
path.  
                                                                                
Keep going and kill the next two guards that will be blocking the corridor. Go  
up the escalator when you get to it. Go to the right at the top and kill all of  
the guards you will reach. Go down when you need to and keep killing the  
guards. Go down the escalator and go to the right. Grab the health if you need  
it and go up. Go to the right when you can and go to the door at the end of the  
path.
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Mall2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Go to the left and kill those guards. Go up after you kill those guards and get  
ready for a big fight. Kill everybody that comes in and you will have to keep  
shooting the doors on the stalls. Wait until they break off or people will keep  
spawning from there. Just keep killing everybody until the doors are all broken  
and there are no more enemies around and then you will be done with the level. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 3 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : FNYHHLX 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Park 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"Aziz is somewhere in this park. Chances are he'll be heading for the north  
exit. There's a possibility he has back up, so take care!" 
                                                                                
Go up and kill the guard when you reach him. Go to the right when there isn't  
another place to go and kill the guard standing there. Keep following this  
walkway and kill everybody in your way. There will be a time when you could go  
left behind a tree for a gun and some ammo. Just keep following this path and  
keep killing everybody. Go up when you can if you want some ammo and health. It  
will be covered by a guard though. 
                                                                                
Go back down and continue to the right. Keep going along this path and it will  
eventually split. There will be a guard hiding behind the tree in the middle.  
Take either path because they will just come back together. Go up when you're  
at the end of the path. Keep going up and kill the two guards that are hiding  
behidn the trees. Grab the ammo if you need it and keep going up to kill the  
next guard. 
                                                                                
You will now reach another path. Just avoid the enemy throwing grenades and go  
to the left. Kill that guard and keep going. Just keep following it and keep  
killing the guards in your path. Go to the right when you can and kill that  
guard. Grab the ammo and the key. Now go back to the path and keep following  



the walkway. Kill all of the guards you come across and to the right of the  
next tree will be some ammo. There will also be a guard hiding there so be  
careful because it's hard to see him.  
                                                                                
Keep following the path. When you start going to the right again, there will be  
a guard in the corner. Kill him and grab the grenades and health. Keep going  
around this path and get to the fountain. Go either way around the fountain and  
kill the two guards on the other side. Grab the extra life there and go through  
the gate on the right. Go to the right in this area and stay along the bottom.  
Go up when you reach the end and kill all of the guards here. Grab the key in  
the top left corner. 
                                                                                
Now get back to where the gate was and go up and to the left. Kill that guard  
and grab the shotgun he was hiding. Now go back to the fountain and go through  
the gate to the left. Now keep following this path and kill all of the enemies  
on the path. Go to the right when you reach a break in the path. Grab the  
health pack behind the tree if you need it and kill these guards. Continue to  
the end of this path until you reach a key. 
                                                                                
Now go back and go to the left. Now just keep going along the path and kill all  
of the guards that get in your way. When you reach the guard with the machine  
gun, you could grab some health. The health will be to the right of the  
flowers. Continue through the path and there will be ammo at the end of the  
first path going up. Go down when you reach the fountain. There will be two  
paths here, one will have shotgun shells and the other will have health. Go  
back to the fountain when you're ready. 
                                                                                
Go up and kill the guards. Go through the gate and kill the guards to the left.  
There will be some more ammo to the right if you need it. Keep going along the  
walkway and don't kill the people practicing martial arts. Go up the first  
chance you get and kill the guards there. Go to the left to avoid a few enemies  
and go up right away. Go to the right side of the bushes. Kill the guards and  
go to the right. 
                                                                                
Go down the first chance you get and go to the end of this path. Keep killing  
the guards and there will be a key at the end of this path. Go back and  
continue to the right. Go down again for some more shotgun shells. Keep going  
and go up for some ammo for the sub-machine gun. Keep following this path and  
killing all of the guards in your way. Keep going and you will reach some  
health behind a tree. 
                                                                                
Now go down and keep killing the guards. Go to the right at the bottom and kill  
all of the guards here. Go to the right past the gate and grab the extra life.  
Now go back to the gate and open it. Now just kill this enemy. He will have a  
machine gun and grenades so be careful. Keep fighting until you kill him and  
you'll finish this mission. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 4 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : GDCGHKW 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Subway1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"We believe the Crimson Jihad have a stronghold in here. It's bound to be a bit  
messy, so when you find it, take some time to do a little spring cleaning." 
                                                                                



Go to the left. Kill that guard and go up to kill the guard that is shooting at  
you. Grab the ammo that is right next to that guard. Keep going up and shoot  
the box next to the guard. That will kill the guard and reveal some grenades.  
Keep going to the left and kill the three guards in this area. Grab the health  
at the top of you need it. Now go back to the middle of this area and go up.  
Avoid the steam coming out of the pipe and continue through this path.  
                                                                                
Kill the guard hiding around the corner and kill the next guard that will stand  
in one spot and keep shooting. Be careful around his body because there will be  
grenades being thrown there. Keep going up and kill the next guard. Go up the  
stairs and to the right. Stay away from the train or it will kill you. Keep  
going to the right and kill the next guard. Go down the stairs at the end of  
the path and kill all of the guards around here. There will be ammo to the  
right. 
                                                                                
Go down here and kill the guards. To the upper right of this area will be some  
health and there will be a gun in the bottom right corner. Now go up and to the  
right. Avoid the mines in the area. Kill the next guard and keep going to the  
right. Kill all of the guards in this room and there will be some ammo lying  
around. Now go back to the left and go down when you get a chance. Keep  
avoiding the mines and kill the guards there.  
                                                                                
Now keep going to the right. Shoot the wall in front of you when you reach it  
enough and it will break. Kill the guard shooting at the end of this path. If  
you want the shotgun, go up and kill the two enemies with flame throwers. The  
shotgun will be in the top right corner of this area. Now go back and go down  
through the path. Kill everybody in this area. There will be health and  
grenades in the top left corner, and ammo in the bottom right.  
                                                                                
Go to the top right and continue through this corridor when you're ready with  
this area. Kill the guards here and go down when you have to. Kill that guard  
and go down those stairs. Go to the right when the train isn't there. Keep  
going in the doorways whenever you can to avoid the train. Get to the end and  
kill the guard there. Keep killing the enemies and go to the left when you  
reach the top. 
                                                                                
Kill all of the guards in this area. There will be plenty of ammo for all guns  
around here. Go to the far right and you will get an extra life. Now go back  
and go up. Go to the train tracks and use the same strategy you used before,  
except now you will have to go to the left. Go up the stairs and kill the guard  
to the left at the top. Go get the shotgun shells and stay there. The other  
guard will run onto the mines if you wait there. 
                                                                                
Go up when those two guards are dead and kill the guard to the right. Go up  
past the steam for another gun. Now go back down and continue to the right.  
Kill the three guards here and the guard in the top right of this area will  
have some ammo there. Keep going down and to the right. Destroy the boxes when  
you reach them and continue through the path. Go along the bottom and kill all  
of the guards. You can go in the wall in the bottom right corner for some  
hidden ammo. 
                                                                                
Go up and avoid the steam. Destroy the boxes and you could go in the walls  
below the boxes for some more hidden ammo. Go up past the train and kill the  
guards. Keep going to the top and kill all of the guards that get in your path.  
Go up past the next train and go into this next area. Kill the guards and  
collect the items in the area. Continue through the path and kill the guards  
that get in your way. 
                                                                                
Avoid all of the steam and kill the enemies in the area. Try to kill the  
enemies while you stop and stay in one spot. Go to the right of this area for  



some ammo. Now go to the left and go up when you can. Just avoid all of the  
enemies because they won't be looking at you while they are shooting most of  
the time. Shoot the barrels at the end of the path and go up. Avoid the train  
and go to the left. 
                                                                                
Go up when you can and kill the two enemies with flame throwers. Grab the extra  
life and lever. There will also be some grenades in the top right corner. Kill  
the guard there and go down the stairs. Kill the guards in this room and go to  
the left. Throw a grenade over the wall and hit the pyro. Now go back and up  
through the narrow path. Go to the left and down. Destroy the boxes and go  
through the wall in the bottom left of this area. Shoot it when your can't move  
anymore.  
                                                                                
That will be a huge shortcut for you. Now just keep going to the left and go  
down the stairs when you reach them.  
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Subway2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Now kill all of the enemies here and avoid the mines. Go up and kill all of the  
enemies up here. Avoid the steam and go to the control box. Now go back down  
and go up the stairs you just came from. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Subway1 (Revisited) 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Go to the left and keep going up to reach the train tracks. Go up and throw the  
narrow hallway when you reach it. Go up and grab the shotgun shells. Destroy  
the boxes and kill the two guards that are down there. Go to the right and  
destroy the wall that is blocking your path. Kill all of the guards here. There  
will be some health and ammo to the top left of this room. Go to the top right  
when you are ready to continue.  
                                                                                
Shoot this wall a few times and kill everybody in the next room. There wil be  
some grenades to the bottom right and some ammo to the top right. Grab the  
health and go down the stairs. Blow up the computers and kill the enemies that  
will come in. Throw some grenades at the door when you think some more guards  
will come out.  
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 5 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : HHBMJFM 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Docks1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"The terrorists are receiving a major arms shipment to these docks. Find all  
weapons crates and destroy them!" 
                                                                                
Start off by destroying the barrel near you. Now go to the right and you will  
eventually reach a guard that will be taking cover behind one of the storage  
containters. Kill him and stay along the bottom as you go to the right. Go all  
the way to the right and kill the two guards when you reach them. Go up when  
you reach the end and grab the shotgun. Now get out of this area and grab the  
shotgun shells if you didn't already. 



                                                                                
Go up the first chance you get and kill the guards. Keep going along this path  
and go to the right the first chance you get. Keep going to the right and go  
down the dock. Kill all of the guards you see and go down the first chance you  
get. Stay far away and shoot the pyro a lot. Grab the health he was guarding  
and go back up. Keep going to the right. Go to the very end of the dock and  
kill the guards in the area. Destroy the crate at the end and grab the  
grenades. 
                                                                                
Get back off the dock and go to the left. Go up the second chance you get, when  
you should be next to the wall. Kill those three guards and destroy the box.  
Now go back down and to the right. Go up the next chance you get. Get all the  
way to the top and kill the guards you come across. Now go to the right from  
here. Go down this dock and just keep destroying the barrels to take out the  
enemies.  
                                                                                
There will be some shotgun shells and ammo for the sub-machine gun down here.  
Go to the left when you are done with the docks and destroy the barrels at the  
top of the screen. Grab the grenades that will appear. Go to the left and kill  
the guards. Go down when you can and go to the right. Go through this path.  
Kill the first pyro you see from a distance and grab the ammo he was blocking.  
Continue going through this path and skip the next pyros. 
                                                                                
Go up when there's no other place to go and kill those three guards. Destroy  
the weapons crate and keep going up. Kill the pyro from a distance and grab the  
sub-machine gun that will appear. Keep going up and go up to the left. Kill  
that pyro and get in that small area. Kill the two guards and destroy the  
weapons crate. Just try to get close to it so they will destroy it themselves  
with a few grenades. 
                                                                                
Get out of this area and go to the right. Kill the pyro and go through the  
door. Kill the guard here and go up. Kill the next guard and keep going up. Now  
go through this door. Go to the left and kill those two guards for some health.  
Now go back to the left and kill the pyro. Go up and to the left. Kill the two  
guards and continue through the path to kill one more. Destroy the weapons  
crate at the end and grab the ammo it drops. 
                                                                                
Now go back to the door you came in through and go to the right. Go up and stay  
along the wall on the left. Kill any guards that you will come across and grab  
the ammo at the top. Just continue through the path and go to the right the  
first chance you get. Kill the guard that will be hiding behind the storage  
container. Now just continue through this path and kill the next two guards.  
Destroy the weapons crate and grab the ammo that falls out. Go back and go down  
the first chance you get. 
                                                                                
Kill the two guards at the split. Go down and to the left. Kill the two guards  
there and destroy that weapons crate. Grab the ammo there and go back up and to  
the right. Kill those three guards and go up for some health that will be  
covered by two more guards. Now go back down and to the right. If you want ammo  
you should go up the first chance you get but it will be heavily guarded so be  
careful.  
                                                                                
Keep going to the right and go up the next chance you get. Either avoid the  
guard with the bazooka or kill him. Destroy the weapons crate that is behind  
him. Grab the extra life that will fall out of the crate. Now go back down and  
continue to the right. Kill those two guards and grab the shotgun shells in the  
area. Now continue through the path and kill the three guards that will appear.  
Go up and to the left into this area. Destroy the barrels to get in. 
                                                                                
Kill all of the guards here. Destroy the weapons crate in the top right corner  



of this area and there will be some health and ammo in the top left corner. Now  
get out of this area and go to the right. Go up when you can and keep killing  
the guards until you get to the very top. Go to the right and kill those guards  
and at the end of this path will be another weapons crate. Now go back and If  
you want to go to the other area to the right go ahead, there's just too many  
enemies with not enough ammo to bother with it though. 
                                                                                
Go down and to the right. Kill those two guards with bazookas, a hand grenade  
does a good job in this situation. Grab the grenades that are behind those  
guards and go down. Kill the four guards when you reach them and destroy the  
weapons crate there. Grab the ammo and there's only one crate left. Go to the  
left and quickly kill the people that will walk towards you. If you don't kill  
them in time they will blow you up when they come near you. 
                                                                                
Keep going down and kill the guards that get in your way. The pyro to the left  
will drop a health pack when he dies if you need it. Now go to the right and  
kill the next guards you see. Now just destroy the last weapons crate to the  
end and you will find out there are more on the ship.  
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Docks2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Kill the three guards in this area and destroy the weapons crate. Some health  
will fall out if you need it. Go back down and to the right. Keep going to the  
right and kill all of the guards that you reach. Get to the very front of the  
ship for another weapons crate. There will be some shotgun shells to the top  
left of this area if you need it. 
                                                                                
Now go along the very bottom back to the left. Go in the door when you reach  
it. Go to the left and kill the two guards standing there. Grab the extra life  
and go back down and to the right. Kill the two guards there and destroy the  
weapons crate to finish off the level. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 6 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : DLQJPGY 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: China1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"Things are heating up now! Somewhere inside the city is a nuclear warhead set  
to blow. There's no time to evacuate. Our only chance is to find the keys and  
disarm it!"  
                                                                                
Go up and kill the two guards to the left. Go in the house at the top and grab  
the grenades to the left. Go down and continue through the path. Kill the three  
guards at the bottom and go to the left. Go up to the top from here and kill  
the two guards here. Go to the left and kill that guard grab the shotgun shells  
he will drop and go back to the right. Continue through the path and kill the  
guards here. Go up the middle part for some health and a shotgun. 
                                                                                
Go to the left and kill the guards here. Go down and get to the exit of this  
walled off area. Kill the two guards that will be standing there and grab the  
shotgun shells to the right. Keep going down and kill the guard that will be  
shooting at you. Go to the right where the guard was for some health in a  
hidden area. Now go back to the left and kill the next guards. Keep going to  



the left and kill that guard. Go down into this new area. 
                                                                                
Kill the two guards that will be hiding behind the statues and keep going down.  
Kill the three guards and grab the shotgun shells in the middle. Go to the  
right and kill the guards here. Go down to the bottom for some grenades. Go to  
the left now and stay along the bottom of the buildings. Avoid the enemies with  
rocket launchers and kill the guard at the end. If you want some shotgun  
shells, kill the enemy with the rocket launcher to the left if you want some  
shotgun shells. 
                                                                                
Shoot the gate there and kill the guard that will be on the other side. Go to  
the far left and kill that guard. Break through the gate and kill the enemy to  
the right up here. Go through this path and kill the guards. Grab the key when  
you reach it and grab the ammo next to the gun. Just continue through the path  
and keep killing the enemies. Go up the stairs when you reach them and kill the  
guards here. Keep going up to grab the key and extra life.  
                                                                                
Go back down and to the right. Destroy the gate and kill the guard on the other  
side. Go to the right and kill the guard. Go all the way to the right and go to  
the bottom for some shotgun shells. Now go back to the left and go down. Kill  
that guard and continue through this path until you get back to where you came  
from. Go back to the right and down. Kill the guards down there and now you  
could get through the gate. 
                                                                                
Kill the guards here and keep going through the path. Go up when you can and  
kill the guard. Grab the items up here and keep going down. Kill those guards  
and avoid the mines. Just keep going down and to the right. Now just continue  
through this path and keep killing the guards. Go down the stairs when you  
reach them.  
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: China2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Now just continue through this path and kill all of the guards that you will  
come across. Go up when you reach a fork in the road and kill the guards. Go  
through both paths for some shotgun ammo and grenades. Now go back down and to  
the right. Continue through this path and keep killing the guards. Go to the  
left when you reach another fork in the road. Kill that guard and grab the  
health. Now go back to the split in the path and go up.  
                                                                                
Kill the guards and don't bother going to the right. There won't be anything  
there except the enemy. Keep going up and avoid the mines. Now continue through  
the path and keep killing everybody. Go down when you can and kill the guard  
walking around. Grab the shotgun shells and the health. Go back up and to the  
left. Kill those two guards and go up. Continue through this short path and  
kill the guards. Grab the gun and ammo and get back out of this area. 
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill those guards. Skip the door there and keep going  
through the path. Go to the right when you can and go up the first chance you  
get. Go to the left at the top and kill the guard. Grab the key and mines. Now  
go back and to the right. Grab the health and kill the guard. Keep following  
this path and keep killing the guards. Go to the left and down for some health  
if you want it. 
                                                                                
Get back and go to the left. Kill those guards for more health. Now go back to  
the middle and down. Kill the guards over here and go down when you can. Grab  
the extra life and get back out and to the right. Go through this path and  
avoid the enemies with rocket launchers. There will be some health in the  
bottom right of this area and you will have to exit through the bottom left  



corner. 
                                                                                
Continue to the right and kill the guard. Go up the door and to the left. Keep  
going to the left for some shotgun ammo. Now go back and all the way to the  
top. Grab the grenades and health there and keep killing the guards. Now go  
back and to the left. Follow this path to the end and kill the guards that get  
in your way. Grab the keys at the end of this path and go up the stairs. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 3: China1 (Revisited) 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Kill the guard in front of you and grab the gas canister. Now keep going to the  
left and kill the guards in the area. Go through the gate going up and kill the  
guards in this area. Grab the health in the middle if you need it. Go up the  
stairs and kill the guards here. Go to the right for some health if you need  
it. Go back and go through the door in the middle. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 4: China3 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Go along the left side and get to the top. Go up the stairs and kill any guards  
that get in your way. Go to the left and down when you can. Keep killing the  
enemies you come across. There will be some health in the bottom left corner of  
this room. Go to the right and up the stairs. Grab all of the ammo here and go  
further to the right. Kill those two guards and grab the shotgun shells. Now go  
up and if you want a lot of ammo and other goodies, go to the right.  
                                                                                
Go to the left. Go all the way and past the stairs. Get all the way to the very  
end of this path and grab the keys. There will also be an extra life in the top  
left corner. Now go back to those stairs you missed and go up them. Grab the  
mines and keep going around through this path. Go to the very bottom along the  
left wall and go to the right when there's nowhere else to go. Go up those  
stairs and keep going up until you reach the next floor. 
                                                                                
Immediately grab the shotgun shells in front of you. Now just keep going up  
until you reach some pyros shooting at you from both sides. Kill both of them  
for some health and grenades. Now just keep going even further up. Now just  
keep going up and shoot anybody in your way. Keep going up and run up to the  
bomb at the top to defuse it. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 7 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : NMTJSKC 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Refinery1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"The refinery is under siege, Harry! Take 'em all out before this place blows  
sky high!"
                                                                                
Start off by going to the left. Destroy those barrels and grab the hidden  
shotgun. Now go back to where you started and go up. Go to the left and follow  
the road. Kill the guards you come across. There will be an opening in the  
machinery below you, go through it and to the right for some shotgun shells.  
Now get out and continue up the road. Get to the top and you could go either  



way. We'll go right for this walkthrough. 
                                                                                
Keep following the road while you go to the right. Stay on the left and pay  
attention to the pipes on the left side of the road. Go through them when there  
is an opening and go up. Guarded by two guards will be a gun. Grab that and get  
back to the road. Continue up it. Follow it to the end and go up. Avoid the  
flames and get to the top. Go down the next chance you get. Keep going down  
until you reach the far right. Go up to the top then go to the left. Go into  
the refinery entrance when you reach it. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Refinery2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Go up as far as you can. Go to the left and kill the guard there. Go up when  
you get as far to the left as you could. Avoid the crushers and kill the guards  
at the top. Behind the two barrels in the middle will be a health pack if you  
want it. Now go to the left. Keep going to the left and down when you reach the  
end. Go to the left again when you get a chance. Keep running to the bottom  
left wall and you will find a secret area which will contain three hidden clips  
for the sub-machine gun. 
                                                                                
Get out of this secret area and go up. Kill the guards and destroy the barrels  
in the top right corner. Grab the security pass that was there and go to the  
left. There's another secret in this wall that will lead you to a health pack.  
Now get out and go back down. Go to the right and this time go up. Keep going  
to the right until you reach the crushers on the conveyor belt. Get past them  
and go through the door at the end. 
                                                                                
Keep going down in this new area. Go as far down as possible and then to the  
right. Go up to a small area and behind some barrels in the top left corner  
will be another security pass. Now go back to the left and walk on the pipes.  
Go down this secret room for a flamethrower and some gas for it. Now go back to  
the door that was after the conveyor belt.  
                                                                                
Go to the right and up. Go up whenever you get a chance. There will be a pyro  
to the left and a barrel behind him. Try to shoot the barrel to kill him and  
grab the extra life that was there. Now go back down and keep going down to the  
right. Destroy the three barrels that are right next to each other when you  
reach them and go up. Go to the far right and continue through this path. 
                                                                                
Go down when you reach the split in the path. Keep following this path and  
don't go up until you absolutely have to. Now go to the right up here and go  
up. Avoid the crushers and enter the door. Follow this path and avoid all of  
the crushers when you reach them. Keep going along the path and when there is  
another split, go down. Keep going and to the left of the crushers will be a  
secret room that you could enter. 
                                                                                
Now just continue through this path. Pay attention to the areas that stick out  
going down. Avoid the crushers and get to the fifth section like that. Kill the  
guard and grab the pass. Now go back to the right and go up into the door.  
Follow this path and get to the far left. There will be another pass here. Now  
go back to the door and go to the left while avoiding those crushers. Now just  
follow this path to the end. Kill a lot of enemies and when you kill enough,  
you'll finish the level. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 8 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                



Password : LVMBQXL 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Harrier 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
This is the most straight-forward and probably the most fun mission to play.  
All you have to do is move your Harrier jet around and avoid enemy gun fire.  
You can shoot a machine gun (B) or some rockets (A.) Save your rockets for the  
trucks and APCs. Just keep killing all of the vehicles and destroy the trucks  
carrying weapons. The trucks are easy to spot because the have a Nuclear sign  
on the top of the truck. 
                                                                                
---------------------------------------- 
Mission 9 
---------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Password : KYNCRYM 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 1: Office1 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
"Aziz has the last nuke on the top floor of this building. Be careful, Harry!  
He's holding your daughter, Dana hostage!" 
                                                                                
Go to the left and grab ammo behind the crate. Go down when you can and kill  
the pyro. Go to the left all the way to the end and go up the stairs. Grab the  
sub-machine gun next to the rolled up carpet in the bottom left corner. Go  
further down for some health. Now go back down the stairs. Go to the right a  
little bit and go up. Now keep moving all the way to the top along the left  
wall. Go to the right when there's nowhere else to go.  
                                                                                
Kill the guard to the right and grab the health pack. Now go down and avoid the  
mines. Enter this next room and kill the guards. Grab the extra life in the top  
left corner of this room. Now just keep going through this path and kill  
everybody that gets in your way. There will be some stairs at the end of the  
path, go up them to get into the next area. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 2: Office2 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                
Go to the left and enter the next room. Kill all of the guards here and keep  
going down. There will be some stairs to the right, all that's up there is an  
extra life, enemies and a dead end. Go up there if you really want the extra  
life and go back down the stairs. Go to the left and then up. Destroy the boxes  
at the top and keep going to the left.  
                                                                                
Get in this next room and go to the bottom right corner of it to enter another  
corridor. Go to the right and up. Kill these guards while you go to the top  
corridor. Go all the way to the right and kill the guard at the end of the  
path. Go down and kill the pyro to enter this room. Go to the bottom left of  
this room and enter that corridor. Now just go to the far right and up those  
stairs. 
                                                                                
------------------------------ 
Area 3: Office3 
------------------------------ 
                                                                                



Go up and keep going until you reach the top wall. Go to the right and down  
when there's nowhere else to go. Keep killing the guards and continue to the  
right from the bottom. Go up for a new area with a lot of guards. The exit of  
this room is in the top right corner. Go there and get to the top. Go to the  
left once you reach the top. Go down because behind that guard will be a wall.  
Go to the left and up. Now go to the left again when you reach the top. Go up  
the stairs and go up in this new area. Run to Aziz. Kill the guards up here and  
when you kill the guard with a red suit and two sub-machine guns, you complete  
the mission. 
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
4. - Cheats 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Mission Select: 
MNCHT
                                                                                
Level Passwords: 
Mission 2  - QMMKNMD 
Mission 3  - FNYHHLX 
Mission 4  - GDCGHKW 
Mission 5  - HHBMJFM 
Mission 6  - DLQJPGY 
Mission 7  - NMTJSKC 
Mission 8  - LVMBQXL 
Mission 9  - KYNCRYM 
                                                                                
Infinite Weapons: 
BGWPNS 
                                                                                
Infinite Energy: 
BGGRLY 
                                                                                
Infinite Lives: 
BGLVS
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
5. - Disclaimer 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
This FAQ/Walkthrough is copyrighted ｩ 2005 to Frank Grochowski. International   
Copyright laws protect this FAQ/Walkthrough. You cannot sell this               
FAQ/Walkthrough for a profit of any kind. You cannot reproduce this             
FAQ/Walkthrough in any way with out my written consent. You are however allowed 
to download this FAQ/Walkthrough for personal use. You can also post it on your 
web site as long as you give me full credit, don't change it in any way, and it 
is free. The latest version will always be found at:                            
                                                                                
http://www.GameFAQs.com                                                        
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